# Weekly Update - June 25, 2020

### **Vacation time and Pastoral Care**

Rev Kerri will be on holiday from Monday, June 29 to Saturday, July 4 and Wednesday, July 8 to Saturday, July 11.

During these dates, Fr. Stephen Silverthorne will take pastoral emergency calls at: 1-613-361-1942 or fr.stephen@goodshepherbarrhaven.ca Please direct all other calls or questions to our church office at 613-692-2082.

## **Sunday Worship**

posted on St. James, Manotick Youtube

Follow along with the service bulletin.

Apologies for an error that caused problems with our church website last week. A reset wiped out all my weekly updates and these were not updated again till late Saturday night. Sorry for any confusion this caused. Sam.

#### **ACW Fundraiser**

The ACW raised \$245 from the sale of their rhubarb crisps this Spring and all proceeds will go to the Odawa Friendship Centre.

### A big shout out and Congratulations to our 2020 high school Graduates!

They've been able to miss out on final exams but they've also had to miss out on prom and actual graduation ceremonies. Covid isolation is not the way they wished to graduate, I'm sure, so let us celebrate their accomp lishments and wish them great success in their new adventure!

**Isabella MacKay** is the 2020 recipient of the Terry Fox Humanitarian Award. This award is granted to post-secondary students who possess and "demonstrate perseverance and determination in the face of adversity. Isabella is a continual volunteer and active participant in the life of our parish, as a server and as a tender of our gardens. She begins studies in September at the University of Ottawa in Biomedical Science.

Lauren Paré finished grade 12 strong and is celebrating her success with entrance to Algonquin College for Photography!

Lauren participated in the Diocesan Youth Internship Program this year, serving at Lee Valley Tools in the marketing and communications department as a photography studio assistant. When COVID isolation began, she had to adjust and has been documenting the pandemic through pictures and video. We will share her final product once completed.

Please join in congratulating our graduates, know that we celebrate the graduates in your family and hold them tightly as they grapple with the complexities of disappointment & excitement, endings & new beginnings!

If we have missed a graduate in our parish, please message Rev. Kerri and share their story!

St James Anglican Church
P.O. Box 220, 1138 Bridge Street
Manotick On K4M 1A3
613-692-2082 | website
office@stjames-manotick.ca
Rev. Kerri Brennan
priest@stjames-manotick.ca



